
6013 E. Briarwood Drive – Centennial, CO 80112  (303) 726-5577 

MEMORANDUM 
 
  
 TO: Chuck Reid, Manager - CCBWQA 
 CC: Rick Goncalves, Chairman, TAC 
 FROM: James R. "Jim" Swanson, P.E. 
 DATE: October 10, 2018  
 SUBJECT:  Peoria Pond Interpretive Sign Replacement 
 
 

BACKGROUND AND EXISTING CONDITION: 
 
In November 2017, the City of Greenwood Village contacted the Cherry Creek Basin Water Quality 
Authority (Authority) regarding the interpretive sign located at the Peoria Street Detention / Wetland 
Pond.  It was noted that the sign was deteriorated and severely weathered, See Photo 1.  Following 
some research, it was found that the interpretive sign was installed with the pond construction in 
2002.  Project partners listed on the sign were: 

• Arapahoe County. 
• Arapahoe County Water & Wastewater Authority. 
• Cherry Creek Basin Water Quality Authority. 
• Cherry Creek Stewardship Partners. 
• City of Greenwood Village. 
• Havana Water & Sanitation District. 
• Urban Drainage & Flood Control District. 

 
 
 
REPLACEMENT SIGN: 
 
ECOS Communications, the same company who 
manufactured the interpretive signage located within 
the Cherry Creek State Park, manufactured the three-
panel interpretive sign shown in Photo 1.  As part of the Authority’s commitment to provide 
educational information regarding PRFs to the public, the Authority contracted with ECOS to 
manufacture a new replacement sign for the Peoria Pond, See Photo 2. 
 
 

In continuing our partnership with our 
member agencies, the Parks and Recreation 
Department in Greenwood Village 
volunteered to remove the deteriorated sign 
panels and install the new sign panels. 

JRS ENGINEERING CONSULTANT, LLC 

Photo 1 – Deteriorated Sign 

Photo 2 – Replacement Sign 
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